
 
Tony & Kathy Tidwell 
2901 Old Colony Circle 
Salt Lake City, UT 84117 
 
March 25, 2010 
 
RE: Bear Lake Log Homes and Reid Stewart, contractor 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 

This is one of the happiest letters of recommendation we have ever written. Reid Stewart 
built our home in Bear Lake this past year and we couldn’t be happier. It is beautiful and 
we sincerely cannot think of a thing we would change about it.  

When we began looking for a contractor we were concerned because almost everyone we 
talked to was very unhappy with either their contractor, how long the process took, or the 
end quality. One of the first things that impressed us about Reid was that everyone that he 
had built a home for is still his friend. Really friends, not just acquaintances. We too, 
have become great friends with Reid and hope to remain so for a long time. 

Reid is a really good man and involved in many good things. The first time we met him, 
he was helping out with a project, just being a good neighbor. He was always honest with 
us. Once he told us how much something would cost, that’s what it cost. The bills were 
just what he said they would be. Our cabin was more expensive than we originally 
planned, but the results are very worth it. We always felt like Reid was very upfront 
about everything.  He always communicated if there had been a problem, even if he had 
already fixed it. If something needed to be changed, he immediately contacted us about it 
and we worked out a solution.  If we decided we wanted something different than what 
Reid had suggested, he did what we asked. 

We were also very impressed with how hard Reid and his crew worked. Many days we 
arrived in below freezing temperatures and they were all hard at work. They worked all 
day, day after day, in temperatures that we could hardly stand for one hour. The building 
site was always clean, even when we arrived unexpectedly. Reid was concerned about his 
workers’ safety and ours, so things were always tidy and “buttoned down” to prevent 
accidents. He also was willing to work with subs that we chose over some of his own. 
And he worked with us through some really unusual problems without complaining. 

Reid was always willing to go the extra mile, to make things just a little nicer. He has 
great suggestions and we learned that when he made one, we should take it. He was easy 
to work with, happy, and willing to do whatever he could to please us. 

We highly recommend him to anyone needing a contractor for a large or small project. 
You are welcome to call us for more details. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Tony and Kathy Tidwell 
801-272-4790 


